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Culcheth and Glazebury Parish Council

 




          Parish Council Meeting 
Meeting held at 7.30pm on Tuesday 8th March 2022 

At the Culcheth Centre
PART 1

Opened 7.30pm

Chairman and Vice-Chairman absent. Request for a Chairman from those present.

Cllr Holmes, agreed by all.

1.  Present
Chairman this evening Cllr P Holmes

Councillors Bland, S Bland, Allen, Johnson, Smith, Seddon, Benson, Carr

Clerk T Rogers-Smith
Public 1

2. To receive member’s apologies for unavoidable absence
Cllr Alldred, Cllr N Johnson

3. 3.1 Code of Conduct – Declaration of Interests 
Members are reminded of their responsibility to declare any personal interest or prejudicial interest which they have in any item of business on the agenda as soon as they become aware of that interest  
None
3.2 Localism Act 2011 – Dispensations     
Members are reminded of their responsibility to make a request for a dispensation to speak on any matter for which they have declared an interest.              
 None 
4. Police Report for January 2022
No report received. Community Speed Watch discussed. Currently not active in the area, although the PCC is supportive. Agenda item for Land & Environment meeting.

Query regarding the pilot schemes for average speed monitors. 
Member of the public raised concerns about traffic speeds around the Greyhound and Bents roundabouts.

Clerk to email Police re CSW
Clerk to contact PCC representative regarding ASC
5. To approve the Minutes of the previous meeting 
Agreed by all
Resolved that the Minutes of the Meeting held on 8th February be accepted as a true record.
6. Clerk’s Report

The Clerk’s report was given to Councillors.
7. 7.1 To receive a report from the Planning Committee 
Cllr K Bland gave a report on planning applications. 
A meeting with CADRAG for the groups involved with HS2 has resulted in the establishment of The Golborne Link Action Group with all working together.
Currently preparation is being made for 31st March. Letter’s will go to MPs for the areas affected. One or two MP’s will need to speak on behalf of all.
7.2 To approve the Minutes of the Planning Meeting held on 28th February 2022

Agreed by all.
Resolved that the Minutes of the Meeting held on 28th February be accepted as a true record.
8.  8.1 To receive a report from the Land & Environment Committee  
Cllr S Bland summarised the progress made for Community Day. 
Parking discussions will take place with CPS, for this event and the June Picnic on the Park and the Christmas Market.

Cllr Smith will attend the start of the work on the Glazebury Play Area.

Christmas lights still need to be removed at Glazebury Church.

Clerk to complete the first aid form for Community Day
Clerk to complete the Event form for Community Day for WBC

Clerk to contact WBC and City Illuminations
 8.2 To approve the Minutes of the previous Land & Environment Meeting held on 28th February 2022.
Agreed by all
Resolved that the Minutes of the Meeting held on 28th February be accepted as a true record.
9. To approve accounts for payment for March 2022 
A payments list has been issued to Councillors.
Agreed by all.

Resolved that the accounts for March be approved for payment. Agreed by all.

10. Correspondence 
Emails – all forwarded by the Clerk

Post -
    Bank statements and supplier’s leaflets
Resident queries

Footpath queries from the school.

The Clerk has replied as appropriate.

11. Individual Councillor Reports 
Cllr Allen reported on the following:
11.1 A humming noise around Cranwell Street has been reported but not identified.

11.2 Teams with Cllr Benson, WBC & Police regarding the use of ANPR for a survey. 
11.3 A street sweeper has been out and about in Culcheth & Croft.
11.4 A meeting with Cllr Benson, & WBC to request a multi-agency approach to flooding issues. Attention was drawn to Lady Lane (which has since been cleaned) and New Lane at Croft and issues in Culcheth & Glazebury. Cllr Carr has also raised issues.
11.5 Disaster Plan – There will be one for every village and Cllr Bland is to meet with WBC.

11.6 The park and the need for more funding from WBC to match PC funding. 
Cllr Carr reported that

11.7 BCs had attended Gypsy Romany Traveller Training. Raising awareness.

11.8 Residents are being encouraged to report issues themselves.
Cllr Benson reported that
11.9 CAZ signs are to be covered.

11.10 A member of the public had queried a weight limit sign being blocked & being told by WBC that it had been revoked. It is confirmed that the 7.5 tonne limit is in place.

11.11 Work is beginning on open culvert between Warrington Road and the Raven. Cleaning by UU has improved flows.

11.12 Attended, with Cllr Allen & Cllr Carr an event at the Town Hall in unity with Ukraine. 

11.13 Attended, with Cllr Allen, a field survey with the police on Shaw Street and Ribchester Gardens.

11.14 HS2 action group meeting – to follow up with Andy Carter and WBC. 

11.15 Millenium Gardens – This had been on the agenda for a previous meeting, but Cllr Benson was not in attendance. Tree clippings are a problem and should not be used. 
Work is needed due to uneven surfaces, damage due to cars etc.
12. Chairman’s communications 
None
13. To confirm Date & Venue of next meeting 
6.30pm Tuesday      29th March   Planning Meeting

7pm      Tuesday      29th March   Land & Environment Meeting

8pm      Tuesday      29th March   Finance [provisional]
Closed 8.35pm
This meeting will be closed and opened to the public.
            Meeting opens to the Public



Issues discussed included dog breeding and use of a temporary structure at a residential property. 

Potential planning applications, change of use. The need to refer to WBC.

PART 2


Clerk

Agenda item for the next meeting.
Signed






          Date




Tina Rogers-Smith, Clerk & RFO  17/3/2022 

